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St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 2nd Exec meeting, 30th August 2011

*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)

TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RT
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

HB
Hannah Byrne


Sports
SIT
Saam Idelji-Tehrani 

Technical
AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical
AD
Andrew Deans 

Societies

HD
Harriet Dewhurst 

Societies

JM
Jayesh Mirpuri 

Environment & Ethics

DT
Daniel Trotman 

Media
AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

DH
David Holland


Media

BR
Branavan Rudran

Charities
1.2 In Attendance

SH
Sofia Habib


MSF/DWB

DRA
Durria-Rubat Anwar

CNS

WT
Will Twiggs


CNS
1.3 Apologies

Hannah Field (Sports)

Martha Broughton (Events)

Niamh Horton (Events)

Edward Campbell (Events)

Pete Collett (Technical)
Oliver Bannister (Societies)

Yasmin Alfallouji (Community Projects)

Katie Jones (Community Projecst)
1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.5 Matters arising

· General Secretary to check that boardrooms are booked. COMPLETE
· Events Officers to email Heritage Officers about posters. COMPLETE
· Top Four to organise moving in weekend COMPLETE
· Heritage officers to report on status regarding the London Trail COMPLETE
· Top Four to contact GEP reps regarding Mums and Dads COMPLETE
· Community Project Officers to report on status of CPO evening ONGOING
1.6 AOB

Mum’s & Dad’s for international students.
2 Reports

2.1 Co-President (Operations)

DT asked about the status of UKMSL integration. It was explained that the key issue surrounding UKMSL integration were the data protection issues surrounding the sharing of student data with UKMSL.
AT enquired about the status of the second speaker, and NA stated that it would be arriving by Thursday.

[PASSED]

2.2 Co-President (Education & Welfare)

[PASSED]
2.3 Vice President (Finance & Student Activities)

It was enquired about the status of the SU accounts to which TG resolved that there were issues and tasks that should have been completed in the preceding year, and that many a late night were being spent.

[PASSED]
2.4 General Secretary

NS briefed the executive on the issue surrounding club promotion on the Freshers facebook page.
[PASSED]

2.5 Events Officers
[PASSED]

2.6 Media Officers

Report was amended to reflect that the computer with Dreamweaver in the SU office was found.

[PASED]

2.7 Sports Officers

HD offered the sports officers use of the boards in the level 2 corridor. NA raised the issue that the football club were unhappy with the kit and pitch situation, in particular the prior booking of their pitch on the 24th Sept for the Drs and students football match.

[PASSED]
2.8 Heritage Officers
HD congratulated the heritage officers for their hard work so far. DH asked about the length of the “what’s on” section of the newsletter to which AC replied that it would be short and linked with the website.
[PASSED]

2.9 Societies Officers

AD reported on the status of the freshers fayre organisation. The gym had been booked and the tables ordered. HB enquired as to why the boardrooms were not available for the sports teams, to which HD explained that the rooms had been booked well in advance by external fee-paying companies which overrode the bookings made by the previous exec.

[PASSED]

2.10 Community Projects Officers

[PASSED]
3 Freshers Events

Events officers expressed difficulty with the upcoming comedy night for the MBBS4 and Paramedic Science freshers. SF advised to contact places that already held comedy nights as this was what was done last year.

NJ expressed concern that the rules had changed regarding the advertisement of society events as part of the main freshers fortnight. It was previously legislated that clubs and societies can no longer advertise as part of the main freshers fortnight and this resulted in the removal of the Boat Club day on the river and the Revue that used to feature traditionally. However it appeared that this may have been overlooked by Revue’s presence on the Freshers Fortnight calendar.

ACTION POINT

Top 4 to review society advertisements in fresher calendar
ACTION POINT

Email whole of exec with fresher events
ACTION POINT

Events/top4 to create backup plan regarding comedy night
4 Freshers Fayre

HD explained that everything is in order and would like the support of the exec in the running of the fayre on the day. TG confirmed there were no more external companies.
5 Moving in weekend & SU Breakout zone signups

NS explained that the bookshop had closed temporarily to reopen in January as a bigger school shop. In the mean time the area would be open as the “Breakout zone” and help to man the zone would be greatly appreciated, whatever is possible!
6 Historical trail and Fancy Dress competitions

Heritage officers discussed matters pertaining to the historical trail and proposed prizes for disco attendees who have the best fancy dress outfit.

ACTION POINT

Events to meet heritage to discuss prizes
7 Clinical Neuroscience Society Proposal

DRA and WT joined the executive to propose the Clinical Neuroscience society. They had explained that they had already undertaken a neurology module as part of their course but felt that there was not enough coverage in the curriculum. They explained that there is overwhelming support from clinicians and consultants that some extracurricular time be devoted to furthering neurosciences knowledge.

The proposed society would hold themed events that tie in with the special interests of the clinicians and consultants. The support of the executive would be needed to make the society flourish.

DRA and WT left the room while the executive came up with the following questions, to which they responded as follows:

What is needed from the SU in terms of support?

Recognition as a formal society, to run stalls under a ratified name, and have a presence within the university

What are subscriptions used for?

Depends on numbers. Provision of journals and conferences. Subsidy of events.

How can use of the DR be arranged?

We approached DR staff and mentioned the timeslot of Wednesday afternoons. Worksheets would be produced on a case by case basis. Members would be allocated to sessions randomly on a rolling basis.

What is the scope for non-medic members?

SGUL is primarily a medic and biomed university and most interest for the society has been from these groups. But it won’t be exclusive, we recognise subspecialties that full under the remit of psychologists, physiotherapists, etc.

What happens if not enough people turn up to the events?

We’d have to review the rest of the events and add a cancellation clause to avoid unnecessary costs.

What themes are you planning to hold?

An example is epilepsy. It depends on the consultant’s interests. They’d bring rare cases that wouldn’t normally be seen or taught.

How are you going to prevent members using this society as their sole academic resource?

We wouldn’t be teaching, just clarifying students’ interests. We’d have a disclaimer which would state that nothing in the society would be on the curriculum and would be for interest’s sake only. Indeed being a society is extracurricular.

How would travel be arranged to conferences?

We would make use of the minibuses, potentially with some SU subsidy if possible. We have budgeted for petrol.

How much interest is there in the proposed society?

A lot of doctors have already expressed interest, in addition we have documented interest from thirty students. We have more undergraduate interest than GEP interest.

DRA and WT then left the room whilst the executive deliberated once more. Discussion revolved around the fact that the interest was too little, particularly outside members of the MBBS courses. In the mean time society affairs could be facilitated until presentation at a subsequent exec meeting.

PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject the Clinical Neurosciences society as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union and recommend that interest be gauged from members of courses other than the MBBS before resubmission.

Proposed by: HB

Seconded: HD

FOR: 11

AGAINST: 1

ABSTENTIONS: 1

RT explained the outcome to DRA and WT who agreed to forward a list of suggestions to the society outside of the meeting. RT also explained that this outcome meant that the society could not have a freshers fayre stall in the upcoming meeting.
8 Friends of Médecins Sans Frontiéres Society Proposal

SH joined the meeting to present the FOMSF society to the executive. She explained the activities that the charity gets involved in. The rationale behind setting up this society is to fundraise and inform students on how to pursue FOMSF as a potential career choice. The potential society could work synergistically with the current disaster medicine society.

SH left the room whilst the executive came up with the following questions:

What benefit is there to being a club or society as opposed to an independent?

Being part of the SU means that we can book rooms and resources to support raising more funds.

What are the opportunities for non-medical students?

There are opportunities to volunteer in a project, and there are opportunities for allied health professionals.

What is the interest in this society?

We have a facebook group with a large number of members.

What is the budget proposal?

Initial funds to be raised from membership fees (subs). Can apply for grants later on.

Is there official affiliation?

Yes, we can use their logos and merchandise.

Do you use their charity number or ours?

This isn’t an issue in my opinion however we are using their logo so presumably we’d have to use there’s. If this is a problem we can use SGSU’s instead.

SH left the room while the executive deliberated once more. Discussion was generally positive. Some concern was expressed regarding the activities of the society, in particular to what extent it would be more than just social media linkage. Financially however it was accepted as self-sufficient and wouldn’t need much in terms of financial support from the SU.

PROPOSAL

I propose to accept the FOMSF society as a society of St. George’s Students’ Union.

Proposed by: AC

Seconded: NA

FOR: 11

AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 2

9 AOB

Mum’s and Dads for international students

SF informed the executive that 70 students are about to commence the INTO programme next year, and need mums and dads that are responsible and unlikely to make them drink. Students that were happy to take this on were asked to sign up, and any alternative ideas regarding events to be emailed to SF.
10 Date of next meeting
Part II of this meeting will be on the 20th September. There will be no agenda, neither are reports required. This will be purely to approve the societies proposed for the meeting on this date which was already in the public domain.

The next exec meeting will be on the 13th October.
*
*
*






